
 

 

September Newsletter 2020 
Designated Safeguarding Leaders for the school are Mr Holt and Mrs Flower dsl@stcharlesb.surrey.sch.uk .  

This newsletter can be viewed on our website: www.stcharlesb.surrey.sch.uk Information regarding the Xavier Catholic Education Trust can be 
viewed at: www.xaviercet.org.uk 

This newsletter is sent via email only, so please ensure that we have your correct details. This saves on paper and administration. However, if 
you would still like to have a paper copy, please let the office know and we will ensure that you receive one. It is important that parents contin-
ue to receive and read this newsletter as it is the main communication channel for the school. 

Reminder School News App- Don’t forget to download the School News app so you can access our website and updates via your phone or tablet. 

Along with most, if not all schools, St Charles has taken the opportuni-
ty to join the Operation Encompass scheme which will run jointly 
between local schools, Surrey Police and Surrey County Council.  

Operation Encompass has been designed to provide early reporting 
on any domestic incidents that occur outside of school and might 
have an impact on a child in school.  

Operation Encompass will ensure that a member of the school teach-
ing staff, named a ‘Key Adult’ or “Deputy Key Adult”, is informed the 
next morning that there has been a domestic incident or if a child has 
been reported as missing.  These school colleagues will be those who 
already have safeguarding responsibilities and are fully aware of the 
sensitive and confidential issues regarding such information. 

Through sharing this information with the Key Adult or Deputy Key 
Adult, the school can ensure that the child is supported in the most 
appropriate way during the school day.  

We are keen to offer the best support possible for our pupils and we 
believe this is going to be extremely beneficial for all those involved.  

For more information see www.operationencompass.org  

A challenging term ahead 

What a year we have had! Despite the challenges of the past 6 
months, the children returned to school in September with big 
smiles on their faces and have shown resilience and maturity 
adapting to our new normal.  We welcome our new pupils and 
families to St Charles. I know that our existing parents will make 
our new families very welcome. It is such a shame that we have 
not been able to give our new parents the ‘full’ St Charles wel-
come, but I hope you have already began to get a sense of the 
community spirit that exists here. In addition to our nursery 
and reception children, we welcome: Mariana, Christian, 
Mateo, Mya, Tyler, Francesco, Aedan, Bea, Henry and Lia. All of 
our new children have made a very positive start to term. We 
also welcome Miss McFadden to Year 3 as she commences her 
final stages of teacher training building on her previous teach-
ing experiences elsewhere. To our new parents in particular if 
anything is not clear, please do not hesitate to ask, email or call 
the office or catch me at the school gates. Finally, on a personal 
note, I would like to thank you for the kind gifts, letters and 
cards that I received at the end of the summer term; it is good 
as always to feel valued. 

First Holy Communion—  God bless and good luck to all of our 
First Holy Communion children who will be receiving the 
blessed sacrament for the first time on Saturday 12th Septem-
ber. Unfortunately, I will be in Oxford that weekend but you 
will be in my thoughts and prayers. We hope to have a whole 
school Mass on the field (weather permitting) for our new First 
Holy Communicants on Thursday 17th September at 2pm. If the 
weather is not kind to us, it will be streamed from Church. On-
ly families of Year 4 will be able to attend. We will keep you 
posted with arrangements once finalised with Fr Con. 

Charity Walk— Saturday 19th Mr Seuke and I will be joining 4 
others walking from Westminster Abbey to Holy Family School 
for the ‘Bee-lieve’ Foundation which will help to provide sup-
port in schools with mental health. If you would like to, please 
donate at https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/beelieve-
foundation—please make reference to me or the school in the 
message section to show our support. The Foundation will sup-
port many of our local schools and has been set up by 
headteacher colleague and friend, Mr Tindall at Holy Family. 
Thank you to those who have already given their support. 

Year 6 Leavers’ Mass and presentations 

Under challenging circumstances due to 
lockdown, we were able to provide Year 
6 a fitting farewell with the amazing help 
of Fr Con and the Parish.  Towards the 
end of term a special leavers’ Mass and 
presentation took place, live streamed in 
the Church with Year 6 and family pre-
sent. We were all incredibly proud of the 
maturity and understanding shown by 
the Year 6 during lockdown as they, like so many children, 
missed out on some very special moments. 

A number of special 
awards were made, so 
congratulations in par-
ticular to Kyle and Lau-
ren Rose for winning the 
Nicholas Connor Friend-
ship cups, Toby and Ra-
chel the Sports Award 
and Georgia The Endeavour Cup. 

The parish have a defibrillator in the narthex of the church. 

Please can you ensure we have the most up to date mobile 
and work numbers for at least 2 emergency contacts on our 
records. This is a safeguarding requirement. 

Information Evening—Due to Covid there will not be a face to 
face information evening for parents. We will send you all of 
the information you require via email during September. Thank 
you for your understanding with this matter.   

Please remember the kitchen require at least 1 week’s notice if you 
wish to change your child’s lunch preferences. 
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Building Work  - Our new food technology/learning space 
should be ready by the end of the month with final outdoor 
arrangements completed by the end of half term. In the mean-
time there will be safe access to the nursery front door. When 
visiting nursery out of normal drop off and pick up times, please 
see the school office for access. 

Birthday Treats— In the past some of our children have en-
joyed bringing in a small treat to give to their classmates on 
their birthday. In light of the current situation I am happy for 
this to continue under the following circumstances; the item 
must be individually wrapped, ideally within a bag itself (for 
example multipacks of sweets). This should then be given to the 
class teacher who will ensure that the treat is distributed with 
the minimum contact following hand washing etc. 

Caretaker position 

We said farewell and thanks to Mrs Frankie Lamberton over the 
summer period and we are grateful for her years of service. We 
wish her well in her new life in Felixstowe. The vacant position 
is for 20 hours, details can be found on the school website un-
der school news. The closing date for applications is Wednesday 
16th September. 

Clubs 

Bringing back after school clubs to St Charles is something we 
wish to happen. Clubs will take place outside for the time be-
ing wherever possible and where risk assessments have been 
provided. Please be mindful that numbers may have to be re-
duced and that the organisers are having to make adjustments 
to their arrangements in line with guidance provided. 

Some lunchtime clubs such as cross country may have to be 
put on hold whilst we have groups having lunch on the field 
etc, but I hope that many school based clubs may start soon. 

Dates for the diary 

I try to give you as much notice of key events over the year 
and these are highlighted at the end of the newsletter but 
more importantly via the school website and app. These dates 
tend to remain fixed but at times may be subject to change. I 
hope the advanced notice will help working parents in particu-
lar. 

Year 6 Bikeability— Year 6 will have their cycling proficiency sessions in two groups this year. One group will be w/c 21st September 
and the other w/c 12th October. More details to follow. 

Trim Trail and playground banked area before and after school 

A reminder that for the safety of all concerned, especially tod-
dlers, the trim trail and banked area should not be used before 
or after school. Also bicycles and scooters should not be used 
in the playground. Once the building work has been complet-
ed there should be space for bicycles and scooters to be 
stored. At present please take scooters home where possible. 
Dogs, other than guide dogs, should not be on the school 
premises. We have one guide dog on site, she is called Kerry, 
but as she is working she should not be petted. Thank you. 

Secondary School Applications 

The closing date for state secondary school applications for 
September 2021 is October 31st but the expectation is that 
applications will be made online. If applying to a Catholic 
school such as Salesian, a supplementary form will be required 
to indicate that you are a Catholic family. Applications can be 
made via https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/
schools/admissions/secondary/apply 

Residentials— As things currently stand there will be no resi-
dential educational visits for the time being. However, it is not 
clear what next Spring and Summer will bring, so I have provi-
sionally booked our Year 4,5 and 6 residentials on the under-
standing that we will not have to place a non refundable depos-
it with the companies concerned. We will keep you updated 
once we have more information. 

Bishop Richard Mass— Along with many school children across the Diocese, our children celebrated a virtual Mass with Bishop Rich-
ard on Monday 7th September. It was lovely to see our Bishop wishing to engage with our young people. 

INSET DAYS 
1 September 

2 October 
30 November 

15 March 
7 June 
9 July 

XAVIER SCHOOLSô TERM DATES 2020-2021 

AUTUMN TERM 2020 

Term starts Tuesday 1st September 2020 

Half term Monday 26th to Friday 30th October 2020 

Term ends Friday 18th December 2020 

Schools closed Monday 30th November 2020 

SPRING TERM 2021 

Term starts Wednesday 6 January 2021 

Half term Monday 15th to Friday 19th February 2021 

Term ends Thursday 1st April 2021 

SUMMER TERM 2021 

Term starts Monday 19th April 2021 

Half term Monday 31st May to Friday 4th June 2021 

Term ends Friday 23rd July 2021 

Bank Holidays Monday 3rd May, Monday 31st May 2021 

Jewellery and hair—Our usual reminder that we recommend 
that if children are to have their ears pierced, that this is done 
at the beginning of the summer holidays. No jewellery should 
be worn other than earrings which should be a single stud in 
each ear and must not be of the hooped variety. Hair for boys 
and girls if below collar level should be tied back. 
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What are we doing in school to address Covid 

All parents should have received information about our return to school arrangements and we would like to thank you for your sup-
port and co-operation. We have put the following in place: 

Staggered drop off at gate at 8.50am to reduce the number of adult contact on site, with access from outside doors to avoid congre-
gating in communal areas 

Staggered play and lunchtimes 

No/little pupil contact between year groups, so operating in class based bubbles 

Reduced movement around the school 

Virtual assemblies (I am trying to perfect my TV presenting skills!) 

Regular handwashing including the introduction of 2 hand washing troughs outside for up 
to 8 children at a time to wash hands   

Increased cleaning 

Allocated toilet cubicles to reduce the risk of cross contamination 

Use of PPE by staff where appropriate 

Reduction of staff in communal areas 

Limited or no access to the site for adults other than those employed to work with children or undertaking maintenance duties 

Recovery curriculum plans, allowing time for children’s emotional well-being to be addressed 

We have increased the number of sessions dedicated to numeracy and literacy 

Reading books/books returning from home will be quarantined for at least 48 hours 

There are many other processes in place and these will all be reviewed on a regular basis. 

Please reinforce, as we are, regular handwashing and general hygiene with your children, we all need to do our bit and once the rou-
tines and good habits are established, we will all benefit as a result 

What should I do if my child presents with Covid symptoms? 

Please remember that Covid symptoms are a persistent cough, high temperature or loss of smell/taste. If your child presents with 
any of these symptoms you will need to book them a Covid test and remain off school in isolation for 10 days from when the symp-
toms started and the rest of the household for 14 days. You must remain in isolation until the test result is given. If it is negative your 
child can return to school and the household can stop isolating. If the test result is positive you must inform the school immediately 
and the household must continue to isolate. 

To book a Covid test go online at nhs.uk/coronavirus or call 111 

We all need to be careful and err on the side of caution but please note that other symptoms such as a cold, blocked nose, sore 
throat etc are general ailments and are not Covid symptoms. Children can still continue to come to school assuming that they are fit 
and well enough to do so. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

2nd Nov  Nasal Flu Spray R—6 

3rd Nov  Year 1 to Wisley 

10th Nov Year 3 to Brooklands  

30th Nov INSET DAY 

10th Dec KS2 Carol Concert (Provisional) 

18th Dec Break up for Autumn Term (No afternoon nursery) 1:30 

4th Jan  Spring Term starts  

12th Sept First Holy Communion 

16th Sept First Dodgeball session 

21st—25th Sept Bikeability Year 6  (GROUP 1) 

2nd Oct  INSET DAY 

6th Oct  School Photos 9am 

12th—16th Oct Bikeability Year 6  (GROUP 2) 

23rd Oct School closes for Half Term  

A reminder that children are to come to school in their PE kit on 
their PE days as listed below - 

Monday—Years 5 and 6 
Wednesday—Reception, Years 1, 2 and 5 

Thursday—Years 3,4 and 6  

 

Local Foodbank Vouchers  
If any family is in need of assistance, I hold local foodbank 
vouchers which I am authorised to distribute. Please come and 
speak to me in confidence should you require any. 

A reminder that lunches brought from home need to be NUT FREE including Nutella 


